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REPORT 
 
 
TO: Communications Subcommittee 
 
FROM: Chairperson, N Riley 
 
DATE: 23 November 2007 
 
SUBJECT: Chair’s Report – December 2007 
 

 
Welcome! 
 
As Chair of the Communications Subcommittee I have been given the opportunity to 
read the comments of the last Chair and to that end have undertaken, along with our 
Subcommittee, the resolve to improve at every opportunity communication to our 
ratepayers and residents. 
 
No doubt as electronics improve and advance there will arise new ways of 
communication, not only in written form, so we need to make ourselves aware of 
such opportunities and take advantage of them in a timely fashion, not forgetting 
cutting costs as well. 
 
The good news is that I have had excellent feedback from the general public 
regarding our Newsline. I am sure we will achieve such improvements as a team, 
and I look forward to working with you and accepting that challenge. 
 
 
 
Noel Riley 
Chair 
 


